Kylie Fowler

London UK

Time living outside Australia: 5 1/2 years, all of this has been spent living in London.

I would like to make a submission regarding the 'needs and concerns of overseas Australians.'

I am very concerned about my Superannuation situation.

I have a small amount of superannuation with the ARF superannuation fund, which I accrued when I was working before I left Australia to come to Britain.

While in Britain, I was temping for the first 4 years or so, and couldn't pay into a British private pension. I wanted to send money home to my Australian superannuation account, but was told that because I didn't have a current Australian employer, I couldn't.

As a result, I have a gaping hole of 4 years contributions in my pension arrangements which I can't fill. Because of compound interest, the amount of lost money this actually represents is climbing steeply.

18 months ago, I gained a full time job with the NHS, and have joined their pension fund. I contacted the ARF asking them if there was anyway the money in Australia could be transferred to my NHS pension fund so I could gain 'extra years', but was informed that there was no way the money could be taken out of Australia.

Therefore, my superannuation money is in limbo until I return to Australia. Additionally, I have no idea whether it would be in the ARF's power to accept any money paid to me by my NHS pension should I return to Australia. If they can't, then my NHS pension money will be in limbo after I leave the UK.

Essentially, the current rules are making it extremely difficult for me to ensure that I make adequate superannuation arrangements for my retirement, or manage them in the most financially effective way possible.

I hope my submission is helpful to the Inquiry Committee.

Yours Faithfully,

Kylie Fowler

